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 I have been a member of the State Judicial Nominating Commission since 

2011. My term expires on June 30, 2019.  My willingness to volunteer for this 

commission and to spend many hours visiting with applicants and 

Commissioners was solely motivated by my desire to give back to my 

profession, my colleagues and my state. At no time has my involvement been 

motivated by politics. I have enjoyed working with lawyers and nonlawyers in 

trying to find those candidates that best fit the demands of the Iowa Court of 

Appeals and the Iowa Supreme Court. I have great respect for anyone willing to 

volunteer their time on this great Commission and believe we have done great 

work in providing our governors with excellent candidates devoid of political 

philosophy. The law and the judiciary do not belong to Democrats or 

Republicans; it belongs to the citizens of the State of Iowa. Any effort to 

politicize the judicial system requires strong pushback. 

 I have been asked to be a plaintiff in a lawsuit that tests the 

constitutionality of certain aspects of Senate File 638. I have hesitated to be 

involved because I do not want to undermine my colleagues on the Commission 

and those to come. On the other hand, as a lawyer, I’m a strong believer that 




